Resident Council - Meeting Minutes for May 19, 2016

- Present: 25 residents, 2 family, 4 staff
- Amanda led the meeting.
- Opened with prayer.
- Reviewed recent activities and special events. Birthday parties,
 World Day of Prayer, Pizza Party, Easter Brunch, Crackling Breakfasts. Residents have enjoyed the activities.
- Informed the residents of upcoming activities. Looking ahead is the Welcome Tea, Ice Cream Party, Victor Peter's slideshow, BBQ, Canada Day Party and outdoor activities.
- May Day Tea and Cake Walk fundraiser was a big success, we raised a little over \$2,800.00. A new floor polisher has been purchased for the nursing home.
- Recently moved into to our home is S.M. She is glad to be here, please welcome her to our home. We will learn more about her at the Welcome Tea next week.
- Safety: now that we have nice weather, more people are going outside. If you are going out, even with family or friends, please let staff know. We need to know in case of an emergency. Please be careful when outside and watch for ramps, rocks and some rough areas. If it is hot outside, it is a good idea to wear a hat and always have a glass of water when you get back inside.
- Resident Right reviewed:
 - You have the right to have your privacy respected. During personal care, when you have visitors, in your room and your personal information should and will remain confidential. If you feel like your privacy is not being respected please speak to a staff member about it.
- A new Satellite T.V. program has been installed. Everyone is now on the same system. If you would like to be hooked up to the new system, please come to the office or talk to your family to have that arranged. For the month of May, we

charged half the price, which is \$20 for the month, because we were working out all the kinks. For every month following \$40 will be charged to your account. We have lists of all the channels available with the basic package. If you would like to add channels, you can contact Shaw directly and order those channels. The cost of the add on channels vary in price.

- On May 30th and 31st there will be training in the Auditorium so the large events for those two days will be cancelled. This includes Bible Study and Bingo.
- Darrell will be taking a break from Men's Bible Study for the summer. Have been in touch with someone to take over and Amos will help cover as well. It might not be every week but will hopefully have a schedule soon. Watch the calendar for changes.
- Opened the floor up to any issues, concerns or compliments with any area of the nursing home.
 - Some residents would like juice to be offered on the night cart again.
 - One resident has a hard time chewing roast beef, would like another option instead.
 - Not very many comments made at this meeting. Everyone seemed content and pleased with all departments/areas of care.
- Residents seem to be happy with Activities provided.
- Closed with a prayer for lunch.